23 September 2009

Ms. Kirsten Walli, Board Secretary Ontario Energy Board P.O. Box 2319 2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

By RESS, e-mail and mail

Dear Ms Walli:

Re: EB-2009-0326 - Micro-FIT Charges – GEC request for costs eligibility

The Green Energy Coalition is an intervenor in this matter and hereby applies for cost award eligibility pursuant to Procedural Order No. 1 dated September 21st.

GEC is comprised of the David Suzuki Foundation, Eneract (Energy Action Council of Toronto), Greenpeace Canada, Sierra Club of Canada and World Wildlife Fund of Canada. All of the GEC's member groups are charitable or non-profit organizations active on environmental and energy policy matters. GEC has been found eligible for costs in past cases.

GEC members have been active in the discussions leading up the Green Energy Act and wish to ensure that the details of implementation are supportive of the policy intent -- the promotion of renewable generation. GEC is concerned that the interim charge, based on the existing load customer service charges, overstates the incremental costs of serving micro-FIT generators who are also typically load customers, particularly in rural low density situations, and we will seek to ensure that the final rate will address this concern.

Sincerely,

David Poch